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Penny Boxes & Books 
By John Walter & Betty Mudge 

The club has a huge assortment of donated stamps that are for sale to members at 2¢ each. Betty Mudge 
maintains the foreign or worldwide stamps. Numerous hours were spent by some members to separate 
the stamps by countries, as listed below. If you are interested in looking at any of these stamps, contact 
Betty in advance of a meeting. The country boxes can be taken home for careful examination and returned 
the next meeting. Email Betty at: postboyquiz@renostamp.org   or call: 775-972-8237  

Gene Smoots maintains numerous boxes of U.S. stamps which also can be taken home to sort through. 
The U.S. stamps are also only 2¢ each. Call Gene at:  775-359-8570. 

Ajman 
Angola 
Argentina 

Australia 
Austria 
Belgium 
Brazil 
Bulgaria 
Canada 
Ceylon 
Chile 
Republic of China (Taiwan) 
People's Republic of China 
Czech Republic 
Denmark 

Egypt 
Finland 
France 
German Democratic Republic 
Germany 
Ghana 
Great Britain 
Greece 
Grenada 
Hong Kong 
Hungary 

India 
Indonesia 
Ireland 
Israel 
Italy 
 
 
 
 
 

Japan 
Korea, North & South 
Lesotho 

Malaysia 
Mexico 
Mongolia 
Netherlands 
New Zealand 
Nicaragua 
Norway 
Pakistan 
Panama 
Peru 
Philippines 
Poland 

Portugal 
Romania 
Russia 
San Marino 
Singapore 
South Africa 
Spain 
Sweden 
Switzerland 
Thailand 
Togo 

Turkey 
United Nations 
Yugoslavia 
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In addition to the Penny Boxes, members can borrow books from the club library. Dave Gehringer is the 

librarian. He can bring books to a meeting for a 2-week loan or longer if arrangements are made. The list 

of library books is on the club website: https://renostamp.org/library.html 

The club received 15 large boxes filled with books from the estate of Stan Cronwall. Many are non-

philatelic but very useful for research. Since Stan specialized in collecting Germany - Third Reich material, 

there are many books that can be useful if you are interested in this area of collecting. 

To dispose of some of the books, they will be offered periodically in the club auction or can be purchased 

at a nominal price. Dave will bring some books to each meeting to see if members have any interest. 

 


